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“Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; 
for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.” 

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 
Let me begin by expressing gratitude to you all for your many kindnesses in observance of 
Pastor’s Appreciation month in October.  Please know that everything was very much 
appreciated.  It remains a privilege to live and serve among you.       
 
And now … happy November!  At the end of this month, we will celebrate our national holiday 
of Thanksgiving.  As we think about Thanksgiving, I have a question: “How can we cultivate a 
practice of being thankful?” 
 
Take the brief survey below.  Circle “True” or “False” for each question.  Let’s see how you do!  

1. God hears me speak “Thank you, Lord” too many times.   True   False   
2. Other people hear me speak words of “Thanks” often.   True   False   
3. I usually hear more complaining throughout the day than not.   True   False   
4. I sometimes, or usually, can catch myself complaining.   True   False   
5. Complaining can be “catchy”.   True   False   
6. It is less enjoyable to be around people who complain a lot.   True   False   
7. When I hear others complain, I think they could have it worse.   True   False   
8. Some people just can’t help themselves from not complaining.   True   False   
9. “Church people” seem to complain less.   True   False   

 
Many cancer survivors might share that among the lessons cancer has taught them, one would 
be to count their blessings every day.  With that sentiment in mind, how would you respond to 
these questions?  

• How often do you thank God for the goodness in your life? 
• Do you “by nature” have a tendency to complain? … much? … too much? 
• Is there a connection between possessing a sense of thankfulness and showing 

appreciation for others? 
• Do you have a tendency to take too many blessings for granted? 

 
Every day there are many reasons to be thankful, but instead, often we complain.  We whine 
about the world’s ills instead of praising the God who is over it all.  We forget what it is like to 
wander hungry in the wilderness of our discontent. 
 
If you were to make a list, what would be the various types of complaints you make or hear 
from others?  How long do you think that list would be?  Could you go an entire day without 
complaining? … a week?  Who are the people you hear complain frequently?  What factors 
would contribute to such complaining?  And, conversely, who are the people you seldom hear 
complain?  Again, what factors influence this trait?  Of course, some people have a “right” to 
complain about certain things.  Perhaps life has been anything but fair to them.  Can you think 
of situations where this might be the case? 
 
So, perhaps if we could practice “thankfulness” more regularly it would become a habit.  True 
or deep enjoyment in life begins with thankfulness to God and others for all the love and 
blessings we receive in relationship with them.  I hope you and I can nurture a prayer life of 
thankfulness.  I hope you and I can extend gratitude toward others for the positive impact they 
make in our lives.   
 
Friends, may God’s blessings be with us all as we cultivate thankfulness in this month of 
harvest and thanksgiving.  Thank you for all you do for Mount Calvary Lutheran Church and for 
your partnership in the Gospel.  May you find great joy and peace as you cultivate 
thankfulness and may you cherish those special traditions with family and friends gathered 
around gracious and bounteous tables later this month. 
 
                In the spirit of thanksgiving, 
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Prayer works! 
 
     Thank you for thinking of me in your prayers.  My faith is in the 
Lord and I look to him during difficult times.  Having so many 
people praying for me brings me joy.  I thank God for my friends 
and family while facing an uncertain future.  I am taking each day 
one at a time and relying on our heavenly Father. 
 

Bonnie Andes (Buddy Polk’s sister) 



The words of the hymn “Come, Ye Thankful People, Come” are from Englishman 

Henry Alford .  Ordained in 1833, Alford began his ministry as a curate, 

successful career, Henry was fully dedicated to service in the Church, a desire he 

I do this day in the presence of God and my own soul renew my covenant 

with God and solemnly determine henceforth to become his and to do 

Hymnody was one of Henry Alford’s many interests.  He translated and composed a number of hymns 

which he published in three collections, including Psalms and Hymns

.  Born into a musical family, 

Cathedral where he also received formal training in the Cathedral School and later at 

the Royal Academy of Music and Oxford University.  At nineteen, he was appointed 

for almost 50 years.  The tune’s name is obviously in recognition of Elvey’s long 
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Stuff the Shoeboxes

   
 
 
 
 

     
– Sunday after Pentecost   

 
 
 
 



 

 
An order form accompanies this newsletter.  Forms are also available in the 

 

 

Early Learning Center News

month, of our children will celebrate a birthday: Norah

and Estella . 

 

Sincere thanks for all the well wishes following my surgery.  I appreciate 

the calls, cards, food, transportation, and especially your prayers.  I 
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our members:
♥ Terry and Gloria Chambers ♥
♥  ♥ ♥

♥  ♥ ♥

and our family and friends:
Guy Baker, neighbor of the Diehls and Pifers

♥ Ken Chambers, son of Terry and Gloria
Chambers ♥ Earls,
♥

Whetzel Jakob Fultz, son of Charlie Fultz, grandson of Judy Fultz 
sister of Steve Povlish 
Hensley, brother of Pat Holleman 
uncle of Noel Frye Kipps, aunt of
Kris Long ♥ Norman Koch, cousin of Karen Estep Laing, sister of Barb Pifer

of Joel Miller ♥ McDonald, aunt of Lisa McDonald
Miller ♥ Jessie McIntosh, mother of Noel Frye ♥ Miller, of
Anita Miller Jay Palmer, friend of Roger 
Rudy and Adam Foltz ♥ Ryman, sister of
Paul Ryman ♥ Gillian Shirkey, ♥

Showalter, friend of Donnie Pifer, Judy Fultz, and Roger Rudy ♥ Sibert,
of Kay Whetzel ♥

Tavenner, Pat ♥ friend of Barb

 
 

      
 

 

                                                                                            

 
 

Faith Formation 
Attendance 

Sunday Worship 
Attendance 

Offering 
Received* 

October 22 
[n/a]

  40.2 $2,687.60 

mcoffice@shentel.net)
 

*Budget needs per week: $3,676 

 


